
 

 

September 1, 1998 

 

 

 

Re: Letter of reference for Ms. Nabeena Chatterjee 

 

 

I am writing this letter of reference for Ms. Nabeena Chatterjee on behalf of the staff of the 

Assassination Records Review Board (ARRB).  Ms. Chatterjee was a part-time intern for the 

ARRB during the summer of 1998.  During this time, Ms. Chatterjee worked with a number of 

the staff on a variety of research projects.  Most notably, she did extensive fact finding and 

checking in preparation for the writing of the Board’s final report. 

 

The Assassination Records Review Board is an independent temporary federal government 

agency that was created to oversee the identification and release of records related to the 

assassination of President John F. Kennedy.  The Review Board was established in 1992 and 

will cease operations on September 30, 1998.  In anticipation of the fact that the Board will no 

longer exist after September 30, 1998, please accept this letter of reference in lieu of future 

contact with the Board. 

 

We were pleased and fortunate to have Ms. Chatterjee work with the ARRB this past summer 

and are confident that she will be successful in her future endeavors.  Please feel free to contact 

me prior to September 30, 1998 at the number listed above if you need further information. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tracy J. Shycoff 

Deputy Director 

 


